Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Section 37 Investigations
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
1. Number of section 37 Children Act 1989 directions you have been directed to undertake by the Family Courts per year from January 2011 -  December 2016.

2. Whether you have been directed to undertake more than one section 37 Children Act 1989 investigation in relation to the same child between January 2011 - December 2016.

3. Recorded outcomes of section 37 Children Act 1989 investigations you have undertaken between January 2011 - December 2016., e.g. application for a care order, supervision order, supporting a special guardianship order, child arrangements order, child in need plan, child protection plan or no further action. 

4. The duration (in weeks) of the section 37 investigations you have undertaken between January 2011 - December 2016.

5. The total duration (in weeks) of your involvement in private proceedings where section 37 investigations have been directed between January 2011 - December 2016.

6. How work required for a section 37 investigation is allocated to your staff, for example, whether it is initially given to a social worker with a certain level of experience, or whoever has availability. Whether there is an internal policy on work allocation for section 37 investigations.

7. The process followed when undertaking section 37 investigations e.g. interviews with children, parents, third parties. The decision making process when deciding what to recommend to court e.g. any internal meetings with the practice manager, the legal department, senior management.

Answer: 

The Council does not hold this information in an easily accessible format. We would have to manually explore all case files to determine if a contact from Legal Services was to request a Section 37 report.

In the years stated there are 1,200 contacts from Legal Services.  To explore all case files, at 5 minutes each, would take approximately 100 hours, therefore exceeding the cost limits. 
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

You may wish to refine your request by narrowing its scope by being more specific about what information you particularly wish to obtain, including any dates or period of time relevant to the information required. 
We do have a duty to advise and assist you in refining your request under Section16 of the Act so please don’t hesitate to contact us if you need help in refining your request.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

